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award sets the Volk Field unit apart from simi-
lar units and congratulate them on this out-
standing achievement. 

I commend the strong leadership of Volk 
Field’s Combat Readiness Training Center 
Commander Colonel Gary Ebben and the 
great work of both the civilian staff and the 
men and women in his unit. I am proud to rep-
resent such dedicated and hardworking Wis-
consin citizens committed to public service. 

The Volk Field unit exemplifies the great 
work ethic that characterizes the citizens of 
Western Wisconsin. I anticipate continued 
achievements from the Wisconsin Air National 
Guard units. 
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Mr. PETERS. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize Mrs. Clara White, a native of 
Michigan and Pontiac resident, for her lifelong 
dedication to volunteerism and community 
service. As a Member of Congress it is both 
my privilege and honor to recognize Mrs. 
White for her many accomplishments and to 
thank her for her dedication to strengthening 
our shared communities. 

At 86 years old, Mrs. White has spent over 
six decades giving back to the people and in-
stitutions of Pontiac through her countless 
hours of volunteer work. Her volunteer efforts 
are even more impressive considering that for 
20 years of this time she also worked as a so-
cial worker for Oakland County Children’s Vil-
lage and raised a family with her husband, 
William, to whom she was married for 52 
years. 

A major facet of Mrs. White’s 60 years of 
volunteer service centers around her work with 
the National Urban League’s local organization 
in Pontiac. The Urban League is a national 
civil rights organizations dedicated to improv-
ing the lives of urban area residents. Her in-
volvement with the Pontiac Urban League 
even included two terms as Chairman of its 
Board of Directors. In 1996, for her out-
standing dedication and service, she was 
awarded the honor of ‘‘Living Legend’’ from 
the National Urban League. After 50 years of 
volunteerism with the National Urban League 
Mrs. White was awarded with the Diamond 
Urban League Pin, an honor very few Urban 
League members ever receive. 

In addition to her work with the Urban 
League, Mrs. White shared her vitality of spirit 
and passion for community service with many 
other community organizations which have 
had a profound positive impact on the Pontiac 
community. Mrs. White’s served on the Execu-
tive Board of Pontiac Youth Assistance, aiding 
the organization is its efforts to support Pon-
tiac youth and prevent truancy. Mrs. White’s 
work as a Vice President of the Pontiac Area 
PTA Council and President of PTAs for sev-
eral Pontiac schools furthered her work with 

local schools to strengthen and empower all 
sectors of the Pontiac community. Additionally, 
Mrs. White’s volunteer efforts with the United 
Way and March of Dimes supported causes 
serving those in need in our area and beyond. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me today to honor Mrs. Clara White’s dedica-
tion to the Pontiac community through public 
service and volunteerism. Mrs. White’s rec-
ognition from organizations in Pontiac, Oak-
land County, and Michigan make evident that 
her positive impact has been felt far and wide. 
I wish her many many more years of health, 
happiness, and productive service to our 
shared communities. 

f 
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Mr. KIND. Madam Speaker, I rise today in 
recognition of Larry Wargowsky, who has re-
tired from his position as Refuge Manager for 
the Necedah National Wildlife Refuge after 
thirty three years of service with the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service, fourteen which were 
spent managing the Necedah Refuge. 

He was born and raised across from the 
Refuge in Juneau County, and enjoyed a ca-
reer that took him many places, but was fortu-
nate to retire at the Necedah National Wildlife 
Refuge. Larry Wargowsky started his career of 
public service after college where he worked 
for the Wisconsin Department of Natural Re-
sources at Horicon, Black River Falls and 
Mead Wildlife Area. He then joined the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service working at various 
National Wildlife Refuges in Illinois, Iowa, 
Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin. His work has 
benefited not merely one refuge, or even just 
one state, but Larry Wargowsky has been a 
public servant whose career has benefited an 
entire nation. 

Throughout his tenure at the refuge, Larry 
has seen the resurgence of many wildlife crit-
ters from the first bald eagle reproduction in 
25 years in 1996 to an increase in populations 
of the timber wolf and was instrumental in the 
reintroduction of the Whooping crane to this 
area. For this he received the Recovery 
Champion Award from the U.S. Fish and Wild-
life Service in 2002. The Whooping crane 
project at the Necedah Refuge has been a 
boon to Necedah and Juneau County and has 
made the area a major ecotourism destination. 
The Whooping cranes brought international at-
tention to the Necedah National Wildlife Ref-
uge. To accommodate visitors, Larry led an ef-
fort to build a new visitor center. Additionally, 
the Friends of the Necedah National Wildlife 
Refuge was created under his leadership and 
this today represents a robust and active 
group. He is as much a friend to our country 
as he is to our environment. 

I am proud to stand before this chamber 
and applaud the dedication of Larry 
Wargowsky to a life of public service and con-
servation. As an avid sportsman, I am person-
ally grateful to Larry for all of his hard work in 
preserving our wildlife refuges, but this rec-

ognition goes beyond the gratitude of one indi-
vidual. We as Americans should be grateful to 
a man who has dedicated his life to public 
service, and we as inhabitants of this planet 
should be grateful to that same man who has 
dedicated his life to defending our wildlife ref-
uges. 
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Mr. MCCLINTOCK. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the service and achievements 
of Henrietta Sproat from Oroville, California. 
During World War II, Mrs. Sproat flew as a 
member of the Women Airforce Service Pilots 
(WASPs). These aviators were the first female 
flyers to be trained on U.S. Military aircraft. 
During the time when the need of the country 
was greatest, these brave women flew fighter, 
bomber, transport and training aircraft in the 
defense of American freedom. 

I was a proud cosponsor of the legislation 
that recognized these women’s service, and I 
rise today to recognize Henrietta Sproat and 
congratulate her on receiving the Congres-
sional Gold Medal. 
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Wednesday, March 10, 2010 

Ms. HIRONO. Madam Speaker, in the 49 
years since the Peace Corps was established, 
nearly 200,000 volunteers have contributed 
their time, energy, and skills to create oppor-
tunity, empower people, and encourage 
progress in the developing world. 

By facilitating an international dialogue be-
tween the people of the United States and 
others across the globe, Peace Corps volun-
teers have helped to increase cultural aware-
ness, tolerance, and respect at home and 
abroad. The compassion and commitment of 
these volunteers have left significant and en-
during impacts on individuals and communities 
throughout the world. 

I am honored to represent many Peace 
Corps alumni, and I would like to recognize 
ten current volunteers: Claire Albrecht in Zam-
bia; Maridee Bonadea in Mali; Mitra Heffron in 
Paraguay; Hololapakaen Hoopai in 
Kyrgyzstan; Kacie Miura in China; Steven 
Miyakawa in Togo; Nicole Nakama in Bot-
swana; Kathryne Ogin in Ukraine; Mai Shintani 
in China; and Theodore Varns in Guatemala. 
The selfless service and dedication of these 
individuals make them exemplary ambas-
sadors of the Aloha spirit. 

Mahalo (thank you) to all Peace Corps vol-
unteers, past and present, for your work in 
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